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Making education a reality 

Issue 5   26th April 2012 

Stonnington Snippet 
From the Principal      Term 2: Wk2  

Term 2 

I hope you have all had a restful break ready for the wintery term 

ahead. I would like to extend a special welcome to families new to 

the school in term 2 and am confident that the fantastic school 

community will warmly embrace you. 

During this term, a range of additional activities have been planned 

to compliment academic studies ensuring that the whole child is 

exposed to a range of learning opportunities. These include: 

I Can Dance: introducing students to music and dance, complementing 
the performing arts program. (8 sessions across the term): 
 
Family Life: an age-appropriate program designed to introduce students 
to body awareness and changes. 
 
Education Week May 21- May 25: the school has a variety of sessions 
planned for parents, more information to come. 
 
Gala Days : Inter school sport opportunities for years 3-6 students 
offering a variety of team sports. 
 
Disco June 22: P&F are organising a fun-filled event. 
Footy Colours Day June 28: a day of fun and colour. 
 

This term will finally have the library up and running. The many 

delays have been due to sourcing furniture, re-cabling and 

developing a space of which we can be proud. We plan to have a 

formal opening during Education Week. The refurbishment of the 

library has been possible due to the generosity of Bendigo Bank 

$5000, Telstra $1200 and to the P&F who raised approximately 

$6000 towards the library. Our sincere thanks is extended to you 

all. 

Congratulations to the School Captains and Learning Space 

Captains for their words at the annual ANZAC Day assembly held 

last Monday. These young people demonstrated their 

understanding and appreciation of the meaning of this day from 

the past and into the future. A most worthy commemoration. 
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2012 IMPORTANT    

DATES                        

TERM 2                           
 

Friday 4th May                                            
5/6 European Handball Gala Day 

Thur 10th May                                            
SPS Cross Country Grade 3-6 

Fri 18th May                                           
District Cross Country 

Mon 21st-Fri 25th May                         
Education Week 

  Fri 8th June                                      

Student Free Day                                   

 
Thur 21

st
 June                                      

Jump Rope for Heart 
 

Fri 22
nd

 June                                         
Olympic Disco 

 
Thur 28

th
 June                                     

Lahiffe (AFL) 5/6 Gala Day 
 

     Fri  29th June                                                     
End of Term 2                                                 

BBQ and Casual Clothes Day 

School Finishes Early                       
Assembly 2pm, Dismissal 2.30pm                                

CANTEEN SOUPS & SPECIALS OF THE WEEK 

Week Commencing  Price 

30th April Spring Vegetable Soup 
Vegetable Fried Rice 

$2.50 
$3.50 
 

7th May Cream of Chicken Soup $2.50 
 

 

Notices sent home include: 

Family Life Program; Chess & 5/6 

European Handball Gala Day. 

mailto:stonnington.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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School Review 

In order to reflect the voice of all members of the school as we prepare for our school review, a survey 

has been included in this newsletter. Please complete and return to your childôs teacher by Tuesday 

May 1. This information will be collated and fed into the self-evaluation for the reviewer. 

Twitter 

In order to continue to improve communication Stonnington Primary School is now on Twitter. This 

service is to provide additional information and reminders to parents and the community. 

Congratulations to Steven rafter who has initiated this service. 

Thursday, 18th April, 2012 was a special day for our schoolé and our future. Stonnington Primary 

School launched a Twitter Account. For those who are familiar with the social networking site, we can 

be found at www.twitter.com/StonningtonPS. 

At Stonnington, we will use TWITTER to keep you up-to-date with information about the school.  For 

example, we will update you with times for assembly, changes to routine and outstanding 

accomplishments of our students. This is an information providing service. 

To be able to follow us, you do need to have a (free) Twitter Account. Simply go to www.twitter.com ï 

once there look for the words on the right hand sideé  óNEW TO TWITTER? ó ï you need to enter  

·         Your Name 
·         Your Email 
·         Your Password  

For those of you who would like to know more about joining TWITTER and the use of TWITTER at 

Stonnington Primary School, Steven Rafter will hold an information evening on Tuesday, 1st May, 2012 

at 6pm in the early Learning Centre. All welcome. Steven Rafter. 

Parent Information 
Please note that Angie Willcock (highly regarded expert and speaker on transitions in education) has 
been secured by the Inner Eastern Local Learning and Employment Network, to speak at an evening 
presentation to parents of year 6 students. This will occur on  
Tuesday 5 June (exact starting time to be confirmed ) at Grattan Gardens Community Centre.                                                                                                                                                                                            
 
Parents Victoria Online Conference 2012 
6am Sunday 20 May to midnight Saturday 26 May (Australian time)  
  
PARENTS of primary and secondary students, in all states, territories and countries, are warmly invited 
to take part in this yearôs online conference, to be held next month by Parents Victoria, in Australia. The 
conference will be held non-stop on the internet from 6am Sunday 20 May to midnight Saturday 26 May. 
No special software is needed, other than an internet-connected computer and a browser (speakers are 
an advantage but are optional). The online discussions will be very easy to join in, online resources will 
be provided, and guidelines about how to participate will be available. *You donôt need to be a member 
of Parents Victoria to take part. Join in for all days, just some days, or even a few hours, depending on 
your lifestyle and other commitments. 
 
Topics 
The exact day-to-day conference program will be emailed to those who register shortly before the 
conference begins. Topics include Celebrating Public Education, Bullying, Multiculturalism, Languages 
Other Than English (LOTE), Mental Health, Travel to School and School Payments. 
  
Register online at no cost 
The Parents Victoria Online Conference 2012 website will open at exactly 6am on Sunday 20 May at: 
http://www.cybertext.net.au/pv/  

 

http://www.twitter.com/StonningtonPS
http://www.twitter.com/
http://www.cybertext.net.au/pv/
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*Please note: The óplaceholder pageô that is currently visible at this website address will automatically 
redirect to the live conference homepage, at precisely 6am on Sunday 20 May. Please register yourself 
online, at this website address, before you participate in the online conference. 
 
The conference will feature six óliveô daily online discussions, each of them hosted, for several hours each 
day, by a member of Parents Victoria or expert commentators from a number of different associations. 
Each 24-hour period will focus on a different topic that is currently of concern to parents. The seventh day 
will provide an extra opportunity to have your say on all of the topics discussed earlier in the week. There 
will also be one continuous online discussion that will last all week. 
                                                                                                                                                                      

The Story Behind the School Song 

Last year the school was keen for projects that would help the students talk about shared values, and build their 
sense of óconnectionô with the school and each other. 
 
Early in the year, Greg Smith had worked with Dorothy McMahonôs class to talk about what they valued most about 
their class, and develop some problem solving strategies to help put these into practice. A óclass songô was put 
together to capture their words and ideas. When the class proudly sang their song at a school assembly, people 
started to ask about having a song for the school. 
 
So during the last term, Greg spent time with each grade. Each prep student made a drawing to show what they 
liked most about SPS. Older classes talked about what they most liked about their school: what made them want to 
come each morning: their hopes for the school, and problems that can get in the way. Several classes ended up with 
a song or a órapô of their own. Greg pulled the words and thoughts of all the classes together into a few songs for the 
students to hear and talk about. These included boys and girls talking about a school based on love, care and 
learning. 
 
So far we have been using a óshortô version of one of these songs at each assembly, with a longer version for special 
occasions such as Harmony Day. The songs are very popular with the students. They are proud that they are based 
on their words and ideas, and that they talk about their school. 
 
The ideas behind the process come from post-graduate studies that Greg, who is an experienced social worker and 
trainer, completed in narrative (story-based) approaches to working with individuals and groups. Helping students 
talk about their óstoriesô of life at SPS, collaborating to identify shared values and combining these with the emotional 
power of music, has proved very helpful to the students and the school. 

 

Greenlight Driver Education 

The Windsor Branch of Bendigo Bank is giving four young drivers the chance to participate in the 

Greenlight driver education program (value of $490 per person) in May 2012. If you have older children 

who are at this stage, visit the website www.windsorcommunity.com.au and describe in 25 words or less 

why your child should be considered in the program. Alternatively send your answer to Windsor Branch 

111 Chapel Street, Windsor 3181. 

Anne McPhee 

Principal 

 

http://www.windsorcommunity.com.au/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

SCHOOL NEWS 

SPORTS NEWS AT SPS 
The Coles Sports for Schools equipment has arrived at Stonnington Primary School. This sporting equipment will 
be put to great use in the PE Program. Thank you to all students and families, staff and the school community for 
collecting the numerous vouchers last year!                                                                                                                                             
                                                                                                                                                                                                      
On Thursday 10th ƻŦ aŀȅ {ǘƻƴƴƛƴƎǘƻƴ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ /Ǌƻǎǎ /ƻǳƴǘǊȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ Ǉlace at Alma Park for all 
Grade 3-6 Students between 9am-1pm. Parents are welcome to come and support all of the runners! More 
details of the day to follow. Selections for each age group will be taking place during the day to compete at The 
District Cross Country taking place on Friday 18th May. For all Grade 3-6 students who are interested in training 
ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ /Ǌƻǎǎ /ƻǳƴǘǊȅΣ {ŀƳ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ Ψ{ǘƻƴƴƛƴƎǘƻƴ {ǘǊƛŘŜǊǎ- wǳƴƴƛƴƎ /ƭǳōΩ ƻƴ CǊƛŘŀȅ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎǎ ŀǘ уΦмлŀƳ-
8:50am meeting at the Small Sports Shed.  
 
ApologƛŜǎ ŦƻǊ ŀƴ ƛƴŎƻǊǊŜŎǘ ŘŀǘŜ ǇǊƛƴǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎ bŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΦ ΨWǳƳǇ wƻǇŜ ŦƻǊ IŜŀǊǘΩ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƻƴ 
Thursday 21st June 2012.  
 
Thank you to all families who attended the Twilight Family Sports Evening last term.  Students had a fantastic 
time taking part in the numerous sporting activities. Great to see the adults getting involved too! Thank you to 
School Captains Biatrisse and Andrew who did a great job with the microphone, music and point scoring 
throughout the evening. Many thanks must go to the Parents and Friends Association for their organisation with 
ǘƘŜ ŦƻƻŘ ŀƴŘ ŘǊƛƴƪǎΦ LΩm happy to announce we made approx $900.00 throughout the night to help fund the 
steps of the Early Learning Centre. 
Sam FitzGerald 
PE Teacher 
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Hawthorn Secondary College Students Ace VCEs 

For the third consecutive year, Hawthorn Secondary College students have galloped past the state average in VCE 

results, resulting in 98% attaining university or TAFE placements. 

Leading the way was College Dux Yu Feng Zhang, whose ATAR of 99.10 placed her in the top 0.8% of the state. She is 

now studying Actuarial Studies at Australian National University in Canberra.  

Almost five percent of the students achieved ATAR scores of 40 or more, one of the highest percentages in the state. 

In all, 11% of the students at HSC placed in the top 8% of the state and over 22% were in the top 20% of all Victorian 

VCE students.  

"These results for the Class of 2011 are simply superb," notes Ms. Virginia Murray, Acting Principal at Hawthorn 

Secondary College. "They are a testament to our programs and pathways, which provide each student with individual 

assistance as they transition from high school to further education, training or employment."  

Students from last year's graduating class are now studying a wide range of tertiary subjects, including commerce, 

business, hospitality, biomedicine, nursing, engineering, international business, information technology, human 

resource management, multimedia, graphic design, and the arts.  

One of the few co-ed high schools in the inner Melbourne corridor, Hawthorn Secondary School helps students become 

optimistic, resilient, creative and critical thinkers. The school is holding an Open House and Information Evening for 

parents of Year 5 through Year 9 students on Thursday, 26 April at 7pm at its Burgess Street Campus. 

 

COMMUNITY NOTICES  



Stonnington & Glen Eira Secondary Colleges 
 

 

 

Bentleigh  

Secondary 

College  
 

 
Open Night  

 Tuesday 24
th

 April             @ 7:00pm 

 

 

 

College Tours  

 

 Friday 20
th

 April @  9:00am 

 Friday 27
th

 April @  9:00am 

 
 

 

 
Gifted & Talented 

program  

 

GAT Information Evening 

 Thursday 22
nd

 March @ 

7:30pm 

 

GAT Selection test 

 Saturday 5
th

 May  9:00am 

to 12 noon 
 

For further information: 

 Phone: 9579 1044 

 website:   

www.bentleighsc.vic.edu.au 

 

  

 

Glen Eira  

College  
 

 

Open  Night  

 Wednesday 9
th

 May             @ 7:00pm 

        Day tours @   9:15am, 

11:30am, 1:45pm 

 

 

College Tours  

 Friday mornings  @   9:15am 

  
 

 French Tour  άWƻǳǊƴŜŜ 

Portes-Ouverteǎέ 

 Tuesday 8
th

 May  @ 9:15am 

 

 

 

ACE Gifted & Talented 

program  

 

ACE Information Evening 

       Tuesday 24
th

 April                    

@ 7.00pm 

ACE Selection Test 

 Saturday 19
th

 May @ 9:00am 

 

 
For further information: 

 Phone: 9571 7838 

 website: www. 

gec.vic.edu.au  

  

 

McKinnon  

Secondary 

College  
 

 

Open Night  

 Wednesday 2
nd

 May @ 7:00pm 

 

 

 

College tours  

 

 Monday 7
th 

May           @  

9:30am- 11.00am 

 Wednesday 9
th

 May    @  

9:30am -11.00am 

 

 
 

 

 
ELMS Gifted & Talented 

program  

 

ELMS Selection Test  

 Saturday 1
st
 September @  9.00am 

Please note: This test is only 

open to students accepted 

into McKinnon Secondary 

College. 

 

 
 

For further information: 

 Phone: 8520 9000 

 website:   

www.mckinnonsc.vic.edu.au 

  

 

Malvern  

Central School  
 

 

INFORMATION EVENING 

(Year 7)  

 Tuesday 8
th

 May @ 7:00pm 

 

 

 

MIDDLE YEARS OPEN 

MORNING 

 

 Tuesday 8
th

 May           @ 

9.30 ς 11.00am 

 

 
 

 

 

 

OPEN MORNINGS FOR 

WHOLE SCHOOL: 

 

           9:30am ς 11:00am 

Wednesday 2nd May  

Wednesday 6th June  

 

 

 

For further information: 

 Phone: 8823 9500 

 website: www.malvern-

central.vic.edu.au 

       

 

 

 

Woolworths Earn & Learn program is back for 2012. Starting on the 9th May through 

to 1st July 2012 you will be able to collect one sticker for every $10 spent which you 

place on a sticker card and returned to school once completed or on the 2nd July 

2012.  

Stickers will go towards choosing resources for our school once again which can 

include; mathematics and English resources, science equipment, arts and crafts 

materials, sports gear etc. Last year we raised a total of approximately 4000 points, 

ƭŜǘΩǎ ǘǊȅ ŀƴŘ ǊŜŀŎƘ ŀ ǘƻǘŀƭ ƻŦ млΣллл Ǉƻƛƴǘǎ ƛƴ нлмнΦ 

Thanking you, your families and friends for your upcoming participation. 

{ǘƻƴƴƛƴƎǘƻƴ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ tϧC !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴ 

 


